
 

Notice of Due Date for Submission of FY19 Capital Fund Emergency Safety 

and Security Applications – Due Wednesday, June 5, 2019 

On March 9, 2016, HUD issued PIH Notice 2016-03 (the “Notice”), which set forth the Emergency Safety and Security 

annual funding notification and application process.  The Notice remains in effect until amended, superseded or rescinded.  

Per section 9 of the Notice, HUD is notifying PHAs that FY19 Emergency Safety and Security applications will be due no 

later than the close of business 5:00pm Eastern Daylight Time (EDT) Wednesday, June 5, 2019.  

Available Funding – Increase to $10 million in FY19 from $5 million in FY18 

The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2019, (“2019 Appropriations Act”) (Public Law No: 116-6) was enacted on 

February 15, 2019.  The 2019 Appropriations Act increased the set-aside of Capital Funds for emergencies and natural 

disasters from $21.5 million to $30 million. The 2019 Appropriations Act requires that not less than $10 million of the 

set-aside for emergency capital needs be used for necessary safety and security measures to address crime and drug-

related activity in public housing.  HUD will fund $10 million of Safety and Security capital grants in FY19, an increase 

of $5 million from the amount that was funded in FY18 - $5 million.   

 

Link to notice PIH 2016-03: 

http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/documents/huddoc?id=16-03pihn.pdf 

PHAs should review the Notice thoroughly to fully understand the requirements for these funds.  If a PHA has eligible 

activities and decides it wishes to apply for available funds, it should refer to section 10 of the Notice for the application 

submission requirements.  There is no separate application that needs to be submitted, only the submission requirements 

in section 10 of the Notice.   

Note: HUD made a technical change with PIH Notice 2016-03.  The form HUD-50077 is now the HUD-50077-ST-

HCV-HP.  All PHAs except MTWs submitting Safety and Security applications must submit the form HUD-50077-ST-

HCV-HP in lieu of the form HUD-50077.  MTW agencies may submit a copy of the MTW certifications of compliance 

submitted with the most recent MTW Agency Plan.  Form HUD-50077-ST-HCV-HP is currently available on HUD 

CLIPS: 

http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/documents/huddoc?id=50077-ST-HCV-HP.docx 

Per the Notice, applications (one hard copy and a copy of all required submissions on a USB thumb drive) should be 

submitted to: 

David Fleischman, Director, Office of Capital Improvements, 451 7th Street SW, Room 4146, 

Washington, DC 20410. 

For general questions, please call Tom Shelton at 202-402-4799 or send an email to safetyandsecurityquestions@hud.gov 
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